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Meeting Minutes
January 6th, 2016
Mosier Senior Center at 500 East Second Ave., Mosier, Oregon
	I
	The meeting was called to order by Council President Reed at 6:35 pm.

	
	Council: Council President Emily Reed, Councilors Peny Wallace, Jacki Sterner, Derek Hiser, Bill Akin

Staff:  City Manager Kathy Fitzpatrick

Community:  Sheriff Rick Eisner, The Dalles Disposal Rep Jim Winterbottom, OLCC Thirsty Woman 2016 Applicant Jared Snyder

	II
	Agenda corrections or additions:  None

	III
	Business from the Audience:  None

	IV
	Approval of CC Minutes, 10/21/15: Councilor Wallace made a motion to approve the minutes of October 21st, 2015.  Councilor Sterner seconded. Motion passed unanimously.  Approval of CC Minutes, 11/4/15: Councilor Sterner made a motion to approve the minutes of November 4th 2015.  Councilor Hiser seconded. Motion passed unanimously.

	V
	Approval of October 2015 Financials/Bills/Payroll: Councilor Wallace moved to approve the October 2015 Financials/Bills/Payroll.  Councilor Akin seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	VI
	BUSINESS

	1.
	The Dalles Disposal Rate Increase:  New Regional Representative Jim Winterbottom presented the annual rate increase request from The Dalles Disposal, which also reflects S.B. 245 and 263 DEQ Landfill fees scheduled for April and July 2016.  Council Akin made a motion to approve The Dalles Disposal Rate Increase for 2016.  Council Hiser seconded.  Discussion:  Council asked if The Dalles Disposal intended to begin compost collection in Mosier.  Winterbottom responded that there are already pilot programs in place, with mixed success rates.  He also responded to the question of missed pick up:  anyone who calls in after a missed pick up will not be charged.  Motion passed unanimously.

	2.
	Mosier Fire District Siting Committee Report and Technical Assistance Opportunity:  Councilor Sterner and Manager Fitzpatrick reported on the last Fire District Board meeting and the discussion regarding moving forward as partners in the same direction as the 2014 UPRR Feasibility Analysis (PARC Resources).  The TGM Quick Response technical assistance program would allow the City and the Mosier Fire District to conduct community outreach and more detailed feasibility analysis of a shared public building on the UPRR property.  Council indicated support and consensus for moving forward with this study which would also offer an alternatives analysis.  

	3.
	OLCC Application for Thirsty Woman Pub 2016:  Councilor Wallace made a motion to approve the OLCC application for the Thirsty Woman Pub 2016.  Councilor Akin seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.  

	4.
	Resolution 2016-01 IFA Grant for Water Systems Study:  Councilor Akin made a motion to approve Resolution 2016-01 which offers a forgiveable loan of $20,000 for the Mosier Water Systems Study.  Councilor Sterner seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.

	5.
	Pavement Survey and Maintenance Recommendations (from John Grim, City Engineer):  Council President Reed went through the recommendations of this every three year (triennial) study of the Mosier transportation system maintenance needs. Manager Fitzpatrick recommended that Council reread the Wasco County Special Transportation Maintenance District Study of 2014.

	6.  
	Deep Wells Grant Letter of Support (Mosier Watershed Council and WCSWCD):  Councilor Wallace made a motion to approve the letter of support.  Councilor Hiser seconded.  Motion passed unanimously.


	7.
	Executive Session Under ORS. 192.660(2)(e):  A governing body may go into executive session to deliberate with persons designated by the governing body to negotiate real property transactions. Council President Reed recessed the regular meeting and opened the Executive Session at 7:35 pm.  The Executive session was closed at 8:10 pm and the regular meeting was reconvened.  


	VII.
	Correspondence/Staff/Council/Committee reports
Councilor Sterner announced that because of career and family time pressures, she will have to resign from Council after this meeting.  Council expressed their gratitude for the time that she has served and said that she will truly be missed on Council.  
Letters of Donation Request from Mosier Seniors and the Mosier Library:  Councilor Reed said that Council should think about the proposals and could make a decision at the next meeting.  Councilor Wallace expressed concern about setting a precedent for donations and that there should be some process for the Council to decide which organization would receive a donation from the City.  Councilor Reed suggested that there might be a cap that the Budget Committee would set every year.  Councilor Sterner suggested that the donations could be set up to alternate annually.  

	
	Meeting was adjourned at 8:10.


Approved this 20th day of January, 2015:                                    Attest:

__________________________________________________________________________________________

Emily Reed, Council President                                                       Kathy Fitzpatrick, City Manager
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